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Update 06-28-2024 

 
The driver involved in the crash was identified as Arnold Hammer, 91, Waupun. 
 
The crash and death remain under investigation.   

 
 
 
 

Traffic crash with death investigation 
 
Shortly after 2pm on Thursday, June 27, 2024, The Dodge County Sheriff’s Office received a report of a car in 
the ditch on US Highway 151, south of State Highway 49, in the township of Chester.  Upon arrival, a single 
occupant was located in the car who was deceased.  The driver was a 91 year old man from Waupun, WI. 
 
The crash and death remain under investigation by the sheriff’s office.  Assisting at the scene and with the 
investigation were the Waupun Police Department, Waupun Fire Department, Lifestar EMS, the Dodge County 
Medical Examiner, and a Sheriff’s Chaplain.   
 
If there is anyone who witnessed the crash, or observed the car in the ditch and did not call to report it, please 
contact LT Brian Loos at bloos@co.dodge.wi.us or at 920-386-4117.    

 
Questions may be directed to Sheriff Dale J. Schmidt 
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